TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

FEBRUARY 7TH, 2013 MEETING MINUTES


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Thursday, February 7th, 2013 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call: 
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

PUBLIC HEARING: 

Proposed local law #1 of 2013: An additional nine-month extension of the moratorium on subdivision and development of land in the Town of Stanford to revise the subdivision and land use regulations


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the Special Meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
Mel Eiger, Attlebury Hill Road – stated that since the Master Plan was near completion, nothing should be done against the proposed new Master Plan and that everything should correspond.


With no further comments, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to close the public hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Informational Meeting / Public Hearing

Stanford Sand & Gravel Mine Expansion proposal


Duffy Layton, owner of Stanford Sand & Gravel, explained his proposed mine expansion plan: the adjacent property, owned by Mrs. Barbara Post, was in the original “life of mine plan.”  Three acres, now under contract, would now be included in the mined area.  Had also walked the property with another neighbor, Mark Zeyher, and he was in agreement with the expansion as well.  Mr. Layton also read, and gave copies to the Board, four additional letters in support of his planned expansion, from Barbara Post, David Family Farm, W. Martini Building Corp. and Mark Williams.

Neil Dennehy, Jameson Hill Road – asked if the expansion would be visible from the road.

Mr. Layton replied that only a hill would disappear once equipment takes down some trees.

Mel Eiger, Attlebury Hill Road – echoed previous statement and letters, that his place looked great, and asked about the other 100 acre part.

Mr. Layton stated that he owned another 102 acres but only 23 of those acres had gravel and were included in the “life of mine footprint”.  He added that he would not be removing the house and would someday live there.

Councilwoman Shafer – asked about the expected life of the mine.

Mr. Layton – depending on the economy, maybe 10 years.

Mrs. Shafer – do you reclaim as you go?

Mr. Layton – explained that bonds, irrevocable letters of credit or savings passbooks or CDs must be put up so that reclamation must be followed through with.

Mrs. Shafer – how do you know when you’re done mining?

Mr. Layton – you can only dig down so far, often in a step pattern.

Mark Germond, Mountain Road – stated his support of Mr. Layton; doesn’t have the luxury of running a popular business; if this is allowed by law, and helps Barbara Post it’s a good thing.  Duffy employs 6 local people, he pays taxes and is an agreement with the other statements, the business is neat and clean, does a good job, and this all should be considered.

Michael Shafer, Decker Road – appreciates the way this was explained, so much information brought up for a popular business, and has learned a lot.

Neil Dennehy – not against the plan, but this is a contained area with a natural expansion; others may be looking for loopholes with the Master Plan coming.

Mr. Layton – this had nothing to do with the Master Plan; Barbara Post wanted to sell it.
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Sidney Benham, Klein Drive – has a small business in town, uses his products that are needed.

James Nemes, Mountain Road – hauls materials out of other quarries as well, and Duffy’s is the cleanest; doesn’t have to wash his truck.

Jesse Germond, Route 82 – also has a business in town; having his mine there cuts down on truck emissions, saves the roads and the gravel stays in the town.


Supervisor Stern stated that all comments would be on file in the Town Clerk’s office.  Any further comments can be sent in writing and all will be forwarded on to the DEC.  Mrs. Stern made a motion to close this public hearing / informational meeting, and to close this Special Meeting.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Norton, with a Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


The Town Board continued with their Workshop Meeting.


The following matters were voted on during the Workshop:

1. Bookkeeping software: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to upgrade the current RDA program in the amount of $10,000.  Mention was made that this upgrade had already been included in the 2013 Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

The workshop meeting adjourned at about 8:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

[image: image1.wmf]
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


